March 4, 2009

The CCI Sciences Subcommittee has considered a proposal to alter the Microbiology Major by splitting a 5 crd hr. course, consisting of a lecture and lab component into two 3 crd hr courses: a lecture course and a lab course.  The additional credit hour is offset by a one credit hour reduction in required elective credit hours.  The rationale for the change has 3 components:  
1. Much of the lab time early in the course is wasted because there is not enough covered material in the lecture to ground the lab; 
2. The lab is quite intensive and along with the lecture really is more like a 6 credit hour course
3. It is hard to schedule the required lab space in conjunction with the lecture.  
The proposed change solves (1) by having the lab course be taken a quarter (or more) after the lecture course so that all of the lab time can be focused on material covered in the preceding lecture course.  Point (2) is solved by increasing the credit of the lab component.  Point (3) is solved by the ability to schedule sections of the lab not tied to the lecture course.
Concerns raised about this change were:

1. This may feel like more than a one crd hr increase to students because it is now two courses and encumbers schedules for at least two quarters rather than one;

2. Does the one crd hr reduction reduction mean anything in terms of the credit hour distribution in courses that can be taken as electives?

3. Is it pedagogically sound to separate the lab applications from material covered in the lecture by one or two (maybe more) quarters?

With respect to point 1, the committee was satisfied that the material that needs to be covered in the labs justifies (no matter what the case is with point 2) the extra burden, if  any.  It was suggested that the case would be strengthened if majors were surveyed to see how they felt about it (this was not a mandate that such student consultation is necessary).  Microbiology has provided a survey of students and a majority is indeed supportive of this change.
With respect to point 2, Microbiology does have 3, 4, and 5 crd hour courses that make the one credit hour reduction in electives meaningful at the credit hour level.  With respect to point 3, the committee thought the benefits sufficient to endorse the split but did make the recommendation that the lab courses should always start with a review of the lecture material that is being taken to the lab.

The committee voted unanimously in favor of the proposed change with the recommendation stated above.
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